
Notice of Land Disturbing Activity and 
SEPA Threshold Determination 

180th Street SE Corridor Improvement (Phase I):  
SR 527 to 23rd Avenue SE

Project Description: 
Snohomish County Public Works proposes to improve 180th Street SE 
between SR 527 and 23rd Avenue SE. The proposed improvements 
include widening 180th Street SE from three lanes to five lanes. 
The improved road will have two lanes in each direction, a center 
turn lane, sidewalks and bicycle lanes.  

Project Timing and Earthwork Quantities: 
Construction of this project is planned for Summer 2019. The 
preliminary estimates for cut and fill quantities are 7,500 cubic 
yards of cut and 7,000 cubic yards of fill.

State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) Decision:
On March 2, 2018, Public Works determined that this project does not 
have a probable, significant adverse impact on the environment and has 
issued a Determination of Non-significance (DNS). An environmental 
impact statement (EIS) under RCW 43.21C.030(2)C is not required. This 
decision was made after review of SEPA documents and other information 
on file with this agency. These documents are available for public review 
upon request. 

SEPA Appeal: This DNS may be appealed pursuant to the requirements of 
SCC 30.61.300 and Chapter 2.02 SCC. 



Project Name:	 180th Street SE Corridor Improvement  
	 Phase I: SR 527 to 23rd Avenue SE
Project Number:	 RC1530
UPI Number: 	 07-0109
Lead Agency:	 Snohomish County Public Works
Date of Publication:	 March 4, 2018

Comment Period:  
Comments regarding this project are due on or before 5 p.m. 
March 26, 2018. Send comments to:

	 Mary Auld, Senior Planner
	 Snohomish County Public Works 
	 3000 Rockefeller Ave., M/S 607 
	 Everett, WA  98201 

or email comments to: Mary.Auld@snoco.org

For more information:
•	 Visit the Public Works Customer Service Counter, 2nd Fl.  

Robert J. Drewel Bldg, 3000 Rockefeller Ave, Everett, WA 

•	 Visit: www.snohomishcountywa.gov/594

•	 Call Mary Auld at 425-262-2460   
 

This combined notice is being issued pursuant to  
SCC 30.70.050(2) and 30.61.110.

Title VI and Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Information:  It is Snohomish County’s policy to assure 
that no person shall on the grounds of race, color, national origin, or sex as provided by Title VI of the Civil 
Rights Act of 1964, as amended, be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or otherwise 
be discriminated against under any County sponsored program or activity. For questions regarding 
Snohomish County Public Works’ Title VI Program, or for interpreter or translation services for non-English 
speakers, or otherwise making materials available in an alternate format, contact the Department Title VI 
Coordinator via e-mail at spw-titlevi@snoco.org or phone 425-388-6660. Hearing/speech impaired may call 
the Washington Relay Center at 711.
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